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Gospel Summary 

 
In this coming Sunday’s gospel, Lk 6:17, 20-26, Jesus taught his listeners that 

some values in God's Kingdom will be the opposite of what they are in our 

earthly society. Those with no power or material possessions, but who trust 

completely in God will be first in the Kingdom of God. But people who value 

the luxuries of this world will be last in the Kingdom. 

 

Reflection for parents 

 
Children trust their parents to take good care of them and give them direction. 
That's a lot of responsibility for a parent. Similarly, we all are challenged by 
these beatitudes to trust completely in God. When we trust and serve God, we 
know clearly from this reading that God will take care of us in the Kingdom. 

Weekend Mass Times:  

Chiltern     Saturday 6pm 

Rutherglen   Sunday  9am 

Wahgunyah  Sunday 10.30am 

IMPORTANT DATES 
Wednesday 13 February 

6.30pm  -  Board Meeting 

Friday 15 February 

9.30am  -  Senior Mass 

School Photos 

Tuesday 19 February 

District Swimming (date 

changed from 13/2) 

Friday 22 February 

School Closure  -  Student Free 

Day 

Continued next page 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Meals on Wheels: We Need Some Drivers 
As part of our local community service program, our senior students have always participated in the Rutherglen 

Meals on Wheels program. At the moment we have had only two families volunteer to drive our students on our 

rostered week, 12th - 15th of March. The commitment is only about 2 hours where you drive the students to vari-

ous houses in Rutherglen, and the students deliver meals to the residents with a smile and a friendly chat. Please 

let Amanda know if you are able to help out  

School Photos: This Friday 15th of February: Summer Uniform to be Worn 
This Friday is our school photo day. All students need to be in full summer school uniform. I realise that Fridays 
are sports uniform days, but for school photo day they need to be in summer uniform. 
 

2019 School Information Book  
All families will have received the 2019 School Information Book last week. Please take the time to read it  
carefully. The book outlines all the practical things families need to know about the day to day running of the 
school. The booklet also contains the Senior and Junior school Term 1 newsletter. If you haven’t seen the  
booklet yet please check your child's school bag. 
 

School Uniform & Hats 
Can all families PLEASE ensure that all uniforms and hats are clearly labelled with names. Also there are free sec-
ond hand uniforms available in the office. See Amanda.  
 

School Closure Day: Friday 22nd February 
Friday 22nd of February is a school closure day for all students.  Staff will be participating in a spelling professional 
development on that day. 
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PBIS  Awards ( Positive Behaviour in Schools): 
This week’s Focus: Expectations in Classrooms and Learning Spaces 

Classrooms and 
learning spaces 

Respect Ourselves Respect Others Respect our Environment 

  

 

 Listen to the 
person speaking 

 Do your best 
work 

 Have a go at new 
things 

 Listen and follow 
instructions 

 Be organised 

 Join in and  
          participate 

 Be in correct 
uniform 

 Be organised 

 Enter and exit 
rooms calmly and 
correctly 

 Exiting people go 
first 

 Listen to the  
          person speaking 

 Encourage others 

 Be inclusive of 
others 

 Offer help to  
          others 

 Take turns 

 Share equipment 

 Don’t sit in front 
of them 

 Be kind to others 

 Be patient with 
others 

 Value differences 

 Respect people’s 
personal space 

 Walk 

 Use your ‘inside 
voice’ 

 Clean up your workspace 
when you’ve finished 

 Use resources correctly 

 Put rubbish into the  
          correct bins 

 Use equipment for the 
correct purpose 

Congratulations to this week’s PBIS Winners (pictured below):   

Ailysh Walsh F/1 HK, Zoe Buscall  F/1 HK & Codie Johnson-Wood 1/2 LD 



Have a great week, 

Matt 

Principal 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Assembly 
Assembly this year on every 2nd Tuesday afternoon at 3pm beginning yesterday. This time is a great opportunity 
for parents picking up students at the end of the day  to arrive a little earlier and join us for assembly. Our next as-
sembly is on Tuesday 19th February at 3pm. 

Frosty Friday is Back 
Frosty Friday is back this term and is run by the Yr. 6 Catholic Identity Team. For 50c students can buy a frozen 
Zooper Dooper on Fridays at lunch time. Money raised goes to CARITAS.  
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From the Administration Office 

For your calendars 

Grades 3 & 4 Camp 

Borambola  -  Thursday 31st October (overnight), returning Friday 1st November, 2019 

Grades 5 & 6 Camp 

Canberra  -  Wednesday 30th October (2 nights), returning Friday 1st November, 2019 

Bye for now Amanda 

 

St Mary’s Parent Team 2019 

We would love to see more parents/carers join our Parent Team this year. 

For more information, please contact Sally, Briony or Emily via email (or in person before/after school). 

Sally Colwell 

sallycolwell@gmail.com 

 

Briony Taylor 

jason.barkley@bigpond.com 

 

Emily Morris 

emilyshowers@gmail.com 

 

 

 

mailto:sallycolwell@gmail.com
mailto:jason.barkley@bigpond.com
mailto:emilyshowers@gmail.com


Page 4 

Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal) —mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Junior Classroom teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Hannah Kelly (Junior Classroom teacher) - hkelly@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Shannon Terlich (Senior Classroom teacher) - sterlich@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

John McNamara (Senior Classroom teacher) - jmcnamara@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Mel Field (Senior Classroom teacher) - mfield@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jodie Smith (Senior Classroom teacher)  -  jsmith@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Amanda Arnot—(Administration Officer) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Important Calendar Dates  -  2019 

Term 1 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Board Meeting  -  6.30pm 

9.30am  -  Senior Mass 

School Photos 

District Swimming (date changed from 13/2) 

School Closure  -  Student Free Day 

Staff Professional Development Day 

9.30am  -  Junior Mass 

Schools Clean Up Australia Day 

Swimming 

Swimming 

Shrove Tuesday 

Swimming 

Ash Wednesday 

Regional Swimming 

Swimming 

Swimming Carnival 

Labour Day Public Holiday  -  School Closure 

Meals On Wheels 

Meals On Wheels 

Meals On Wheels 

9.30am  -  Senior Mass 

Meals On Wheels 

National Day of Action against Bullying 

Sporting Schools Gymnastics Program (during school hours) 

Pinocchio Performance (LOTE) 

National Ride 2 School Day 

Sandhurst Switches Off 

Glenview Visit   

Wednesday 13 February 

Friday 15 February 

 

Tuesday 19th February 

Friday 22 February 

 

Friday 1 March  

 

Monday 4 March 

Tuesday 5 March 

 

Wednesday 6 March 

   

 

Thursday 7 March 

Friday 8 March 

Monday 11 March 

Tuesday 12 March 

Wednesday 13 March 

Thursday 14 March 

Friday 15 March 

 

 

 

Thursday 21 March 

Friday 22 March  
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We send our best wishes to: 

 

 

Cody O’Donoghue (11/02) 

 &  

Sonny Enever-Cooper (13/02) 

 

 

 

who will be celebrating their 
birthdays this week. 

 

 

 

 

 



CHILDREN’S CHATTER MATTERS  

 

 

Activity for Week 2 

PHONOLOGICAL AWARENESS 

SYLLABIFICATION: 

The Longest Word:  

Ask the children to think of the longest words they know. Demonstrate the length, clapping out the beats or syllables cater-
pillar, encyclopaedia. When you notice long or interesting sounding words, have fun with the children, repeating and break-
ing the words up into their beats. Eg. Cat-a-ma-ran. Be aware that some children will still be thinking that long word refers to 
the meaning of the word and might suggest train as a long word! 
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ST MARY'S RUTHERGLEN GLENVIEW NURSING HOME RUTHERGLEN VISIT 
 

Students from St Mary's Primary School Rutherglen replicated the generosity of God in modelling how we relate to 
each other and our community, when they attended Glenview Nursing Home in Rutherglen. The students engaged 
with the residents of Glenview through conversation, card games, reading and games such as Yahtzee, Connect 
Four and Noughts and Crosses. Both the residents and the students grew positively, socially and emotionally from 
this program. St Mary's Primary school will continue this program throughout the school year.  
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